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 PENTECOST SUNDAY – JUNE 12, 2011
MON/13th        NO MASS/NO COMMUNION SERVICE- St. Mary’s
TUES/14TH      8:00 AM - COMMUNION SERVICE – St. Mary’s
WED/ 15TH     NO MASS/NO COMMUNION SERVICE – St. Mary’s
THUR/16TH     NO MASS/NO COMMUNION SERVICE - St.Mary’s
FRI/17TH         8:00 AM- COMMUNION SERVICE - St. Mary’s
SAT/18TH        6:00 PM– Alice Behl by Jean Wikowsky - St. Francis
SUN/19TH       8:00 AM – Jim Rever by Mom and Dad – St. Mary’s 
ST. FRANCIS LITURGICAL MINISTERS SATURDAY 6:00 PM 6/18/2011
LECTOR: Anita Thompson
EUCHARISTIC MINISTER: Betty Helm and Amy Myers
OFFERTORY: Bill and Mitchie Miller
SERVERS: Victoria Brase and Scott Myers
HOMEBOUND: Betty Helm
ST. MARY’S LITURGICAL MINISTERS SUNDAY 8:00 AM 6/19/2011
LECTOR: Rick Bradshaw
EUCHARISTIC MINISTER: June and Vinnie Zuber
OFFERTORY: Lee and Joyce Cook
SERVER: Abbie and Kaylee Collins
HOMEBOUND: Deacon John O’Brien
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 WEEK OF June 5,  2011

                                                    ST. MARY’S              ST. FRANCIS             CHILDREN

INCOME NEEDED                                $1,800.00                          $700.00

WEEKLY                                              37 ENVELOPES               18 ENVELOPES                   2  Envelopes

INCOME                                                  $1703.00                       $521.00                              $2.00   
SF Parish Hall painting                                                              5 $450.00

Dear Parishioners,


Thanks for putting up with me last weekend. It has not been very often that I’ve tried to get through an entire weekend of Masses with no voice!  I had seen my doctor on the previous Friday afternoon and had started an antibiotic and a cough suppressant. But the coughs kept coming and the voice kept going. I saw the doctor again on Tuesday afternoon to do some serious talking. He reminded me that the last time I had this kind of cold it had become pneumonia. He was worried about me traveling out of this country with that kind of possibility. So together he and I decided to cancel my trip. I am disappointed but I am sure it is for the best. I had never taken out trip insurance before but for some reason I did this time. So the good news is at least I get my money back. The next two weekends there will be visiting priests… I worked too hard finding them to cancel them. My sister has invited my mother and I to come to Kankakee for Father’s Day so we are going to spend the whole weekend there. I hope to get some rest these next two weeks but Kathy and Chelli will be able to get in touch with me. I still would like to visit Ireland, the homeland of many of my ancestors, but that will have to wait. Although this was a disappointment, I’m sure God has good things in store for me.

I believe that is the way it was for the apostles, too. After the bitter disappointment of the crucifixion and death of Jesus, the apostles were amazed at the joy of the resurrection, his 40 days among them and his glorious ascension into heaven… And on the 50th day the gift of the Holy Spirit. God indeed had great things in store for them. The wind, tongues of flame, the gift of tongues, all manifestations of the promised Spirit. On this feast of Pentecost we pray that the gift of the Spirit we’ve been given will well up in our hearts, filling us with love, and sending us out to live and profess our faith boldly.

Come, Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of your people. Enkindle in them the fire of your love.

In Christ,







Fr. Don

BI-PARISH NEWS
St. Mary’s would like to THANK Kendra Hunter, Norman and Jerri Bethard, Cletus and Regina Graden, June and Vinnie Zuber, and Doris McLeod for delivering the meals to the homebound last week.
St. Mary’s Altar and Rosary Society has scheduled their Annual Mother and Daughter Banquet for Thursday, June 23, 2011 at the parish hall beginning at 6:00 p.m. Tickets are available by contacting June Zuber at 226-3609 or Main Street Market. The cost of the meal is $7.00 for adult and $4.00 children, menu includes: pork tenderloin, mashed potatoes, corn, salad, dinner roll, drink and cobbler.

BI-PARISH CONTINUED

The Altar & Rosary Society of St. Francis de Sales Parish thinks it’s time for McGrath Hall to have a major “facelift.” We have received bids for repairing cracks in the walls and painting the hall, kitchen, and restrooms. The total estimated cost for this project is at least $2,000.00. We believe this is a fair price; but we NEED HELP to cover those costs. Since McGrath Hall is an important part of our church building and is (or can be) used/rented by all members of our parish, we’re asking each of you to help us by making a donation for this project. You may put your donation in an envelope marked “McGrath Hall Paint Project” and put it in the weekly collection basket, or you may send you donation to the church secretary at St. Mary’s in Assumption. We thank you. In advance, for any financial assistance you can provide.
Date Change!!!
Vacation Bible School will be held at the First United Methodist Church, June 20-24, 9:00-11:30 a.m. Pre-school through 4th grade will enjoy “Hometown Nazareth: Where Jesus was a Kid”. Registration starts on Monday, June 20th at 8:30. Any helpers grades 5 and above need to leave their name and phone number on St. Mary’s phone for Carolyn to inform them when planning meeting will be to prepare for the week. A meeting with Trudy List will be at the Methodist Church on Friday, June 17th at 2:00 p.m. for these helpers to be assigned their jobs. St. Mary’s is responsible for providing cookies and serving on Friday, June 24th please contact June Zuber if you can help with providing cookies.
The Pro-Life Committee will be collecting baby items once again until Father’s Day in the back of Church. Diapers, baby clothes, formula, ect. Anything help that you can provide is greatly appreciated.
St. Francis De Sales would like to THANK George and Marcia Blades for the GENEROUS donation of $5,000.00 to go towards the cost of keeping the Church cool during the summer months.

Any incoming freshman through seniors that are interested in participating in CLI needs to contact Brian Pekovitch 855-8504. CLI takes place from June 20-25 at Benedictine University in Springfield. We would like for some students from our parishes to attend please contact Brian.
Check out our new website!!!! Brian Pekovitch has worked hard on designing a website for the two parishes so take a look at what Brian has done. http://stfrancisand stmary.weebly.com.

